
ROBINWOOD NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION MINUTES (Draft)

January 10th 2023 Meeting


Meeting Called to Order by Tony Bracco at 7:04 pm 

Agenda: No changes


December Minutes: Motion by Carol Bryck, second by Scott Erwin, approved.


Treasurer’s Report: No changes, balance is $3886.15 per TreasurerJim O’Toole.


Hwy 43 Intersection Changes: Discussion of pending changes at Hwy 43, Cedaroak and 
Hidden Springs. No new committee meetings over holidays. Church met with city manager 
John Williams and rejected the project due to financial impact of loosing the school.

Committee volunteers: Lamont King, Kevin Bryck, Carol Bryck, Rob Henderson, Olie Olsen. 

Scott Hamersly, Devin Pelkie. Contact: secretaryRNA@gmail.com


No new word on public meeting. No new public interface since presentation by Public Works 
Director Lance Calvert in 2016.  Luke Borland, Public Works said city trying to make project least 
impactful and condemn least amount of church property. Still considering public meeting with 
intersection by intersection breakdown of proposed project.


City did not update the TSP in 2020 as required. Neighborhood wants a process where we go 
back to safety goals and look at all potential solutions including speed limit and numerous 
commercial driveways instead of only promoting the one solution.


Olie Olsen presented his maps showing a 5 lane Hwy 43 alternative with bicycles along MS 
Young frontage path and Old River Rd.


Announcements, City and Community Events:

Tony as the Public Works Committee - ODOT crew out surveying, not filling, potholes on 43. 
Please clear your storm drains during weather events. Rory B is our new Mayor.


Public Comments: Scott Erwin talked about his council candidacy.  Years on Planning 
Commission and Historic Review Board. Attorney practicing dispute resolution.  

(Last RNA candidate forum was September.)


Old Business:

RNA Annual Report: 2023 Council Goal Setting: Working with city in a positive way.  

RNA goals for report: 

1. River View trail needs clearing and gravel between Haye’s and Nielsen’s.

Ms Hayes volunteered to get (ivy) ball rolling. 2. Lora Hecht suggested more vegetation  
clearing on roadway edges for pedestrian safety along Mapleton and Walling. Kevin 
suggested giving city a deadline to take action. 3. Public process for Hwy 43 intersection.

Scott suggested the NA buy free shade trees to distribute for private property in Robinwood.


Interface with City Advisory Boards and Committees, need Robinwood volunteers.

RNA Standing Committees need volunteers : Parks, Public Works, Public Safety

Open RNA board ambassador position.


New Business: Motion to move February meeting date to 21st due to Valentines Day.

Adjourn 8:15 pm

Attendance: 13
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